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News from LAA                                                                                                                                  September 2016 

Address: PO BOX 852, Louisville, CO 80027                                                    
 

General Meeting: Thursday, September 8th at Louisville Recreation Center 
Times: Social & Networking 6:30 to 7:00 PM 

  Business Meeting  7:00 to 7:30 PM 

  Demonstration 7:30 to 8:30 PM Randy Hale 

Location: 900 Via Appia Way, Louisville, CO 80027 

Board Meeting:   September 22nd 

Time: 4:00 pm to 6:00 pm  

Location: Louisville Library, Board Room   

 Members are welcomed to attend. Contact Emilie Parker 303-317-4558 to let her know. 

Portrait Saturday:  No September or October Meeting, but there is a portrait session on Saturday, 

Sept 3rd at Alexy Pendle's home, 340 Chestnut, Louisville, from 9am to noon 
All artists interested in drawing/painting/photographing a clothed figure are welcome.     

Time/Location: 9:00 am - 12 Noon, Louisville Center for the Arts, 801 Grant Ave., Louisville 

Contact: Nedra Newson, 303-494-1816 or Email - nedranew@comcast.net 

Fee: LAA Members Free + tip; $10 for non-members + tip 

AIPP Art in Public Places program supports LAA member artists who choose to show and sell their work.  Website 

Link for list of venues, schedule and ID tags. Please use LAA ID tags.   

Contact: To sign up, contact Jane Elvins at jane.elvins@colorado.edu 

 
 

September Demo 
 

 

Randy Hale  
Watercolor 
I will paint a fast, loose and fluid 

watercolor landscape while 

explaining each decision I make 

regarding positive or negative 

shape placement, value 

contrasts, color choices, why and 

where I place warms and cools. 

As well as textures... all 

calculated to achieve an 

intended  result. Watching a 

dramatic painting unfold quickly 

is magical, but to understand the 

thought process and choices 

In Loving Memory of Cal Whitehall 
 

 

 
It's with much regret and sadness that we inform you that our dear 
friend, Cal Whitehall, has passed away this past month. He died on 
August 2nd while on a family snorkeling vacation with Cheryl, all of his 

mailto:nedranew@comcast.net
http://louisvilleart.org/members/art-in-public-places
http://louisvilleart.org/members/art-in-public-places
mailto:jane.elvins@colorado.edu
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being made makes it equally entertaining and enlightening. Here is 

Randy's website:  http://halegallery.com/ 

From the President 
 

 

Louisville Art Association is really 

about connecting with other 

artists. I do find talking with 

other LAA members sharing 

ideas and getting feedback is so 

encouraging for me. I was ticking 

around on the Internet for 

President's Letter ideas for 

September and I found an article 

called "The Science of 

Inspiration" by Eric Ravenscraft. 

"Talking with others can create 

"a positive feedback loop of 

more ideas. You don't even 

necessarily need to talk with people who understand what you're 

trying to do." A friend may give you an idea that "you won't use, 

but can help you see one you will use more clearly."  

  

This week I showed an LAA friend my work-in-progress - a canister. 

She said, "It's a vase. It's a beautiful vase." All of a sudden I saw it 

so differently. That helped me envision what I wanted to do with it. 

I've had that happen so many times before. When I show and 

share it expands my thinking.  

  

So my idea for September and for the year is making it an LAA 

group-value to share our art ideas with each other and hopefully 

use what others think to enrich how we view our work or as a 

inspiration or insight. Boosting creativity. As I clicked around on the 

Internet today I found "feedback" listed as one of the 5 ways to 

boost creativity.  

  

Be motivated to invite an LAA member to coffee, on a walk or to 

make art with you. There is always Open Studio and all our rich 

programs. And always bring your ideas to our meetings and share 

them with others as you mingle before and after meetings. As 

president of the board I'm going to have "share an idea" as the 

round robin we do at the beginning of the September board 

meeting. 

  

Have fun, connect and make friends with LAA members, and enjoy 

September 

 

 

 

children and grandchildren in Roatan, Honduras. We know Cal and his 
wife Cheryl as active members of the LAA and of Cal being a well 
known and accomplished photographer. Cal was especially known for 
his photography of the white-tailed ptarmigan, a type of grouse that 
lives in the Colorado Rockies, and also of the burrowing owls of the 
Eastern plains. Prior to retirement in 2002, Cal was a certified public 
accountant and had owned his own business. Click here to read his 
obituary in the Daily Camera, which states that "His family wants all 
who knew Cal to take a walk in his beloved mountains or prairies 
dedicating some time to remembering this wonderfully funny, caring 
man". We will miss Cal very much. 

LAA National Fine Art Show 
 

 

The National Fine Art Show is under way and IS NEEDING 
VOLUNTEERS! 
The dates are September 3 - 11

th
.  Our biggest need is for people  to 

sit the show, especially on Labor Day.  Please go to the volunteer 
button on louisvilleart.org and see if any of the slots fit with your 
schedule. Or to sign up in person just call Lynn Berggren, 303-665-
9011, and she will find a spot for you. Lynn's email 
is llbadmath@gmail.com.  LAA appreciates all our volunteers, and 
these big events, which provide us with funds to run our 
programming, benefit us all.  Thank you for helping.   

 

Volunteers Needed 
 

 

2016 Volunteers Needed  
Please choose a job and sign up. 

Co-librarian Volunteer 
Our beloved LAA library that we enjoy so much at meetings is in need 
of a co-librarian.  We have two librarians at all times and they split up 
the meetings.  Nicke Barbee is one ongoing librarian.  When it's her 
turn, the new co-librarian wheels out the library and mans it before 
the announcements and wheels it back into place after the meeting. 
  

Hospitality Assistant 
Janice Buck is our ace-hospitality person who arranges for really nice 

http://halegallery.com/
http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/dailycamera/obituary.aspx?n=calvin-whitehall&pid=181067052
http://louisvilleart.org/
mailto:llbadmath@gmail.com
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Mini Show Winner 
 

 

Mini Show Winners 
Helen Harrison and Patricia 
Rippy (shown left to right) 
After living in Louisville for 12 
years, Helen Harrison,  who 
already had a background in 
art, took one of Susannah Van 
Dyke's classes. Thus 
encouraged, she joined LAA 
and will be teaching drawing 
at the Louisville Rec Center in 
September.  Her winning 
piece is titled, "Portrait of a 

Young Woman." 
 
Patricia  Rippy came to us from Iowa in 2000, with a background in 
interior design, and won the mini show with "The Black Capped 
Chickadee."  Much of her art background came from having a 
mother who is a watercolor artist, and with whom a lot of painting 
around the kitchen table took place. 

About Our Members 
 

 

New Members  
Lois Weiner 
Marilynn Board 
Tom Taylor 
Trish Hughes 

Member Interview 
Lynn Berggren   
Lynn Berggren is a 
person pursuing art who, 
we can assume, actually 
has a Left Brain. Lynn is a 
2 year LAA member who 
came to us after a life of 
teaching 7th and 8th 
grade math in Adams 
county. Married for 30 
years to Todd, and after 
raising two sons and a 

couple of cats and dogs, she began to look for another creative 
outlet. Since she and her sons had always gone to all the LAA 
shows together, she looked in this direction. A Susannah Van Dyke 
workshop and a class with Molly Davis grabbed her and has not so 
far let her go.  She's even the Volunteer Coordinator for the 
September Fine Art show! 

 
Each class has left her feeling as if a "light bulb had gone off," as it 
did with a class that introduced the concept of a limited palette . 
No more thinking that every oil paint color must be purchased to 
match everything in the whole world! In any interaction with art, 
she says she "learned huge pieces" of something fascinating. 

refreshments at each meeting.  She needs an assistant who can help 
out with that at member meetings and back her up.  Can you be the 
one? 
  

Volunteers Making 2017 Another Year of ART! 
Starting soon we'll be recruiting volunteers for 2017.  We need co-
chairs for the Spring Member Show, Photo Show, Theme Show, 
National Fine Arts Show and Fall Member Show, plus 3 more.  If you 
have done any of these before, you get first dibs. WE WANT 
YOU!  Also we could not have this amazing group, LAA, without our 
members who on an on-going basis contribute their expertise by 
being on our 30 support teams and programs.  You are part of an 
amazing team that works for all of us.  

Facebook Power!!! 
 

 

Our Facebook page is getting a lot of attention- 
YAHOO!  If you have an event that you would like us 

to highlight, please let us know. Helen Harrison is 
our new Facebook manager. She will continue 

Maria Joslin's work with Facebook -quotes - our events - marketing - 
and bringing in people from the community.  All this through 
Facebook. It would be WONDERFUL if you would go to our Facebook 
page, like it, and then share it with your friends. This way we can 
reach more people. Our address 
is https://www.facebook.com/Louisville-Art-Association-
274499419325606/. Help us get over 500 likes!!!!!! 

General Meeting Demonstrations for 2016 
 

 

Month Artist/Topic 

Sept Randy Hale 
Watercolor 

Oct Photography 
J.R. Schnelzer 

Nov Fall Member show gallery walk 

Dec Holiday Party 
 

2016 Dabbler Workshop Schedule 
 

 

Date(s) Artist/Topic 

November 19 Marianne Mitchell 
Abstract Composition 

 For Dabbler information click here 
 

2016 LAA 
1 & 3 Day Workshop Schedule  

 

We've got a great line up for our 2016 workshops.   

https://www.facebook.com/Louisville-Art-Association-274499419325606/
https://www.facebook.com/Louisville-Art-Association-274499419325606/
http://www.louisvilleart.org/programs/workshops-classes
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She's been stepping into classes for some time now, including the 
Tony Grant figure drawing class which she found completely 
absorbing. (Some of us recall that class as "Drink and Draw," as at 
one time it was de rigueur to bring a bottle of wine as part of the 
fee.) The LAA portrait session on Saturdays and the Plein Aire 
group at 9 am on Fridays have scooped her in, too. These 
scheduled groups let her discover that having a particular time to 
do art is an excellent idea after a work life of pretty vigorous 
scheduling.  

How does a math-minded soul make the switch to art? Having not 
set about sketching from birth, she created a twist of her own. "As 
a child I spent a lot of time without a computer screen," perhaps 
waiting for rides or to meet friends. "I spent that time analyzing 
patterns everywhere, like brick patterns in a wall, or the space 
under a chair." Math, she says, ""is simply a symbolic way of 
describing patterns." She feels that "artists do this all the time," 
until it becomes automatic, like having learned multiplication 
tables until they've become second nature from familiarity. Now, 
there's a thought to spend some time with. 

Lynn pointed to the painting of a large bulldog by LAA's Jane 
Whittlesy, and suggested that the animal's nose and chin put the 
picture's focus right on the golden mean, or divine proportion, 
which is a mathematical construct she was already comfortable 
with. "Analyzing visual patterns also helped (me) with calculus" she 
said, and "I worry about them taking regular art away from 
students too early."     McKee 

Diane Wood  
Please click here for Diane Wood's current show schedule. 

Open Studio Mondays 
LAA will host open studio time for artists who would like to paint, 
etc. from 9 to 12 noon at the art center. The next meetings are 
September 12, 19 and 26. No fee for members. Contact Barb 
McGehan at barbaramcgehan@aol.com. 

Click for Open Studio Dates 

Workshop Details 
 

 

September 22, 23 and 24th - 3 day workshop with Dennis 
Pendleton.  www.DennisPendletonstudio.com 

Watercolor - This will be a still life workshop and I will demo the 
first morning.  I will discuss setup and lighting, value strokes, 
contour drawing and the different stages of the painting. After the 
demo I will work with the students the rest of the day.  On the 
second and third day I will a shorter demo and with work with the 
students for the rest of the time. There are still spaces available.  
   

October 2nd - 1 day workshop with Sandy 
Baine. www.tiletango.com  
In this workshop, we will select pieces of tiles, broken plates, 
mirror, found objects (keys, earrings, rocks, coins, marbles) and 
create a design that will be glued, dried with hairdryers and then 
grouted onto a board or a wooden box as a unique keepsake. Small 
boards and boxes will be available to choose from, but you are 
welcome to bring your own small wooden box, or tray, or anything 

For Workshop information click here. 

October 2 

9 -3pm 
Mosaics 
By artist Sandy Baine 

November 15 
9 -3pm 
 

Figure Drawing 
By artist Joshua Fallik 

September 22, 
23, 24 
9 -3pm 
 

Watercolor 
By artist Dennis Pendleton 

 

Plein Janes Schedule 
 

 

PJ's (Plein Janes/Joes) Plein Air Painters' September 2016 
Schedule 
We gather Friday mornings from about 9 to around noon, providing 
an opportunity to work at an outdoor site with other artists. Open to 
all LAA members and friends, PJ's is free and suitable for all levels of 
experience. Usually the group will be spread out around the location, 
in small groups, or off solo. Most stay till around noon, but the loose 
structure allows for abbreviated and extended sessions. It is up to you 
to come and go as you wish! In case of inclement weather, artists 
should make their own decisions about attending. Here is the August 
Schedule: 

 Sept 2: South Boulder Foothills Highway (CO Route 93)  

 Sept 9th: Prospect Newtown Neighborhood, Longmont  

 Sept 16: National Center for Atmospheric Research (NCAR), 
Boulder  

 Sept 23: Old Town Lafayette  

 Sept 30th: Dry Creek Trailhead 

 For more details, click here. 

Announcements 
 

 

History Revisited with Pencil, Brush, and Camera 
Sunday, September 18, drop in between 8 am-2 pm; guided tour at 
10 am. Walker Ranch Homestead 8999 Flagstaff Mountain Road, 
approximately 7 miles west of Boulder on Flagstaff Road. 
  
Artists and photographers are invited to Walker Ranch Homestead for 
a day of plein air and photographic opportunities.  The site features 
original 1880s buildings; colors, textures, and views abound.  Artists 
are to bring their own supplies and camera, water, and sack lunch. 
Register starting August 28 at 
www.BoulderCountyOpenSpace.org/register or call 303-776-8848.  

http://files.constantcontact.com/67d5d2cc001/beac3189-b311-4d98-b0f3-b4c2c80dc94f.pdf
mailto:barbaramcgehan@aol.com
http://files.ctctcdn.com/67d5d2cc001/e9d6886f-aafb-484e-9bde-18b4033b8a9c.pdf
http://www.dennispendletonstudio.com/
http://www.tiletango.com/
http://www.louisvilleart.org/programs/workshops-classes
http://files.constantcontact.com/67d5d2cc001/e08ccb1d-910c-4231-a438-f9c63b6471fa.pdf
http://www.bouldercountyopenspace.org/register
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that needs a little decoration added to it. Also, you are encouraged 
to bring your own special found objects. There are still spaces 
available.  
 

November 15th - 1 day workshop with Joshua Fallik Figure 
Drawing - Drawing and Live Anatomy workshop. This 
workshop combines two separate workshops into one- 
fusing the art of drawing live model with an understanding 
of human anatomy. During the workshop, students will 
draw with a live model and study works of the great masters 
--artists of all ages who skillfully drew the human form. 
Through class demonstration and lecture, we will analyze 
works  of some great masters  to decipher their techniques, 
visual tools, and concepts, including use of light, shadow, 
eye movement and depth of field. With the use of body 
paint, Joshua Fallik will detail the muscles on a live model. 
Students will be able to clearly see and draw "anatomy in 
action". Individualized instruction is tailored to the student's 
level. Students of all levels are welcome. 
For info on all workshops contact Susannah at: 
susannahvandyke@comcast.net  

Classes/Workshops given by Members: 
MARQUETRY (Wood Inlay) 
FREE! Come by and see how this is done. Next workshop, 
Saturday, October 1st from 8:30am-12pm. No meeting in 
Septemeber. For more information email Ellen Kisker 
eekisker@gmail.com 

Reminders 
 

 

 Someone Needs A Ride-Can you Help? 
Anyone who would be willing to pick up a   

member for a meeting, please call 
Celeste at 303-466-5802. 

NOTE FROM OUR TREASURERS: 
FOR ALL FINANCIAL CORRESPONDENCE WITH 

LAA, PLEASE  SEND TO 
LAA, PO Box 852, Louisville, CO 80027 

 

Oil Painting Class with Lori 
Hight 
Lori Hight is now seeking 
students for her fall oil painting 
classes-- Thursday mornings 
and Friday mornings; 9:30-
12:30.  $140 for 4 classes. 
Classes are held in her home, 
between Louisville and Boulder. 
Please email for more 
information if you are 
interested! 
hightart@comcast.net. See 
more of her work at 
www.lorihight.com 
 

Handweavers Guild of Boulder- Annual Show and Sale:  A 
celebration of all things fiber 
Nov 2-6.  Wed.-Sat. 10-6   and Sunday 10-3.   Boulder County 

Fairgrounds, 9595 Nelson Road, Longmont.  

Along with a juried exhibit of works by over 100 fiber artists, you will 

find thousands of handcrafted items for sale.  Everything in the juried 

sale must include fiber or jewelry.  See works from weavers, knitters, 

bead artists, quilters, spinners, felters and basket makers.  They have 

crafted art works, clothing, household items, ornaments, cards and 

more.  There will be demonstrations every day.  Admission and 

parking are free.  Visit www.HandweaversOfBoulder.org for details. 

  

Italy Workshop 2016 
Painting workshop in Tuscany, Italy. September 12 -22.  Click here for 
more details.  

Elena's poetry group needs a few good women! Meets the first and 

third Monday of the month, 6:00 to 8:00pm.  Call Elena at 303-444-
6378 or e-mail hoffrichter@comcast.net to find out more.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:susannahvandyke@comcast.net
mailto:eekisker@gmail.com
mailto:hightart@comcast.net
http://www.lorihight.com/
http://www.handweaversofboulder.org/
http://files.ctctcdn.com/67d5d2cc001/48ba9ac3-65ce-40be-9dcb-9db778850ef0.pdf
mailto:hoffrichter@comcast.net
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Members' New Artwork 
 

                  

Summer Sunflowers - Oil 
Wira Babiak 

www.wirababiakartwork.weebly.com 

Crewing on the Hudson- Photography 
Bonnie Heidbrak 
lucidphotoart.com 

      

  

Dramatic Evening - Oil 
Lori Hight 

www.lorihight.com 

How Now... - Oil 
Maureen Riesco 

www.maureenart.com 
  

If you'd like your work to be featured in this section, please send your new artwork photo and information, including website or email, to 
Maureen Riesco at maureen.r@comcast.net. Thank you for your participation! 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.wirababiakartwork.weebly.com/
http://lucidphotoart.com/
http://www.lorihight.com/
http://www.maureenart.com/
mailto:maureen.r@comcast.net
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Meeting Minutes 
 

 

Louisville Art Association General Meeting Minutes, August 11, 2016 

  

Meeting called to order:      Emilie Parker, President 

Type of meeting:                    Members General Meeting 

Secretary:                                Ann Christopher 

Times: 6:30pm - 7pm greet, 7 to 7:30 announcements, 7:30 to 8:30 demo  

  

CALL TO ORDER: 

  

Welcome Members and Guests 

APPROVE MINUTES FROM JUNE MEETING: Move to approve was made by Gall Smith. Gail Simonson seconded it. 

CELEBRATIONS: Many members received awards and we celebrate with each of you! 

BOARD REPORT: They are already planning for 2017 and hoping everyone will stick to the budget. 

 

SHOWS AND UPCOMING EVENTS: 

  

NATIONAL FINE ARTS SHOW: Please volunteer for the National Fine Arts Show. Posters for the show were distributed for members to put in the 
neighboring towns. 
FALL MEMBER SHOW: The reception is on Nov. 12, 2016. There are 13 craft spaces and places for 120 Fine Arts pieces. 
 
ONE AND THREE DAY WORKSHOPS:  

 There is plenty of room in Dennis Pendelton's watercolor workshop. May receive more information from Susannah VanDyke. 

 There are still openings in Sandy Baine's Tile and Glass workshop. Contact Susannah VanDyke. 

 The next Dabbler on August 20th is FULL. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: 

 Vice President for 2017 

 Library volunteer is needed to team-up with Nickie Barbee, who will be recruiting 

 AIPP Temporary Position will be Jane Elvins 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

 There will be a Boulder Juried Show in Nov., 2016. Get more information at www.BoulderArtAssociation.org. 

 There will be a "Painting Challenge on 30 September, 2016" with Leslie Saeta Fine Art. Upload your paintings daily to her blog: 

Saetastudio.com/30-in-30.html 

 Helen Harrison will be having a "Beginning Drawing Techniques" class to learn to draw what you see using basic drawing materials like 

graphite, charcoal and conte crayon. You'll learn to carefully observe and analyze anything you see so you can create realistic drawings 

of any subject. It will meet on Mondays 10:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. at the Louisville Rec Center. First session starts September 12, 2016. 

 It was reported with much sadness that Cal Whitehall, a long-time member of LAA, had died while in Honduras and a sympathy card 

was passed around to sign. 

http://www.boulderartassociation.org/
http://saetastudio.com/30-in-30.html
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 MINI-SHOW AWARDS done by Janice Buck, will be posted in the September Newsletter and on Facebook 

 Jean Riordan reported on the Theme Show at the Library. 20 members entered 40 pieces of work and shared aspects of growing up and 

their history. The Library was pleased to receive the money. Goodie bags were given out. The awards received were: 1st Place Paula 

Fossum, 2nd Place Shirlee Miyaki, 3rd Place Letitia Hess, Dianne Widom, and Jean Riordan, and 4th Place Constance Frank. The three 

sculpture awards were: 1st Place Jean Riordan, 2nd Place Dee Estes, and 3rd Place Emilie Parker. Congratulations to all! Please give new 

suggestions for a 2017 theme at the Library by this September. 

NEXT MEETING: 

The location of the September LAA meeting is at the Louisville Recreation Center 

  

GUEST ARTIST INTRODUCTION: 

Gail Lukens introduced our program speaker and demonstrator Joshua Fallik. 

  

ADJOURN: 

Move to close by Bonnie Heidbrak. Seconded by Kim Roller. 

Mission Statement 

 
The Louisville art Association was formed in 1980 to promote the visual arts and local artists in our area. We are a non-profit corporation with a board of directors 
and a strong membership participation. We sponsor national shows, annual arts and crafts festivals, and educational meetings and workshops 
  
Membership benefits include a monthly newsletter, monthly meetings featuring professional artists' demonstrations, exhibition opportunities, lower fees at 
workshops, and a chance to meet and collaborate with other artists and arts supporters.   
  
The Louisville Art Association is a 501(c)3 non-profit corporations, funded locally by a grant from SCFD, LAA members, local businesses, and other generous 
benefactors.   

Officers  
Emilie Parker, President 

Jane Evans, Vice President 
Ann Christopher & Brenda Weismann, Secretaries 

Pat Scarlotti & Lynn Turner, Treasurers 

Directors 
Bev Abbott 
Janis Buck 
Jane Evans 

Barb Gardner 
Bonnie Heidbrak 
Jennifer Strand 

Delly Paris 
Patti Harrison 

 
Art in Public Places - Jane Elvins, filling in for Cheryl Whitehall, 
and Diane Wood 
Attendance/Hospitality - Janis Buck, Cathy Clendening 
Grants - Jane Evans, Pat Scaroltti 
Demonstrations -Gail Lukens 
Historian - Camilla Pratt 
Librarians - Nickie Barbee, Ruth Mills, Victoria Karlin 
Membership Chair - Brenda Weismann 
Newsletter Team - Maureen Riesco, Barb McKee, Sandy Tracey 
Publicity - Maureen Riesco 
Website - Hong Wu 
Workshops - Susannah Vandyke 
Workshops/Dabbler - Letitia Hess 

 

Newsletter Co-Editors - Maureen Riesco, Barbara McKee, Sandy Tracey 
If you would like to submit an item for the newsletter, please send it to: 

louisvillearts@gmail.com 

Submission Deadline: 20th of each month.  
Please put Newsletter Submission in the Subject Line 

 

 

mailto:louisvillearts@gmail.com

